
Goodbye magazine, hello monthly news-sheet. 
Since the pandemic we have struggled to maintain a monthly edition of our 
quality community magazine - mostly due to changes in the personal 
circumstances of the editorial/print team. So, rather than continue producing 
a seasonal or quarterly based magazine, we are switching to a monthly 
news-sheet. The first edition is being worked on now, soon to be collectable 
from church, and hopefully should go “live” in November onto our websites, 
and perhaps also social media.  


Many thanks to those who over the years have provided news across our 
community, typed up articles, sent in photos, supported costs by advertising 
their business (the sale price was less than our costs), arranged advertising 
revenue, printed the copies, collated and stapled the pages, and delivered to 
homes.  We would still like to hear of events and news which relates to the 
community and church. Please ensure you have appropriate permission to 
pass on personal details and contact information.


Please send your contributions by email to partnerstpauls@icloud.com
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